

## AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY FORM

**MEETING DATE:** 9/13/2022

**PREPARED BY:** Megan Mainer, Director of Parks & Recreation

**AGENDA CONTENT:** Discussion and possible action on major and sub facility naming

signage.

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: Consent Agenda

BUDGETED AMOUNT: \$0.00 FUNDS REQUESTED: \$0.00

**FUND: NA** 

## **EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:**

On January 25, 2022, City Council approved Facility and Park Naming and Memorial policies and, subsequently, Council Member Travis Townsend and Judge Matt Sebesta submitted major and sub facility naming recommendations for the park located at 301 Cemetery and Freedom Park baseball fields accordingly.

On March 8, 2022, City Council approved the following major and sub facility naming recommendations:

- 301 Cemetery: Abigail Arias Park
- Freedom Park Field 1: Rueben Welch Field
- Freedom Park Field 2: Leonard Edwards Field
- Freedom Park Field 3: Sgt. Millard D. "Dee" Campbell
- Freedom Park Field 4: Thomas Warren "Tom" Muecke, Jr. Field

City Council directed staff to come back with signage solutions that limit confusion, use branded colors and logo, include field numbers (where applicable), and information about the naming dedication.

Staff developed an informational page on the city's website that corresponds with major and sub facility naming dedications (scan the QR code in your packet for reference or visit <a href="https://www.angleton.tx.us/429/8068/Park-Facility-Naming">https://www.angleton.tx.us/429/8068/Park-Facility-Naming</a>) as well as proposed signage for sub facilities. Design for sub facilities is based on the City of Angleton Parks & Recreation Design Standards (p.137 & p. 139 <a href="https://angleton.tx.us/DocumentCenter/View/5633/1">https://angleton.tx.us/DocumentCenter/View/5633/1</a> 2022-05-03----Angleton-Park-Standards-Manual).

Recommended sizes for sub signage include:

- 5'x7' field signage
- 5"x7" field informational sign

Field informational signage will be placed on the fence near the bleachers and includes a QR quote which routes users to major and sub facility naming dedications on the city's website.

Park signage will follow the design developed for Lakeside Park enclosed provided by Clark Condon.

Additionally, staff may begin working with a local non-profit to rehabilitate King's Field. Consideration could be given to propose an official sub-facility naming dedication.

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

Staff recommends City Council approve the major and sub facility naming signage.

## **SUGGESTED MOTION:**

I move we approve the major and sub facility naming signage.